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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter 
OFFICE OF INFORMATIONAL SERVICES •NEWS BUREAU •MARSHALL UNIVERSITY •HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

October 6, 1972 

CLEP PROGRAM APPROVED 
Marshall University is prepared to begin administering the 

College-Level Examination Program (CLEP) as early as this 
December, President John G. Barker said. 

The CLEP program, which awards students academic credit 
for the successful completion of CLEP subject examinations, 
was approved for use in state colleges and universities by the 
West Virginia Board of Regents at its meeting Tuesday. 

The board's action will permit a student to earn up to 30 
hours' academic credit on the basis of the testing program. The 
tests are designed to demonstrate ability levels and to permit 
students to be placed in appropriate classes commensurate 
with their high school or life experiences and educational 
backgrounds, Dr. Barker said. 

In instances where a student successfully completes one of 
the subject examinations, no grade will be assigned and the 
credit will not be included in the computation of the student's 
grade point average. 

AMA Visiting Lecturer 
Dr. Norman Kretchmer, professor of pediatrics at 

California's Stanford University School of Medicine, will 
present a talk on "The History and Nutritional Value of Milk" 
at 4 p.m., Wednesday, Oct. 11, according to Dr. E. S. 
Hanrahan, chairman of the chemistry department. 

The lecture will l;>e presented in Room 209 of the Science 
Building and will be open to interested persons from both the 
Marshall and Huntington communities. 

Dr. Kretchmer's appearance at Marshall is being sponsored 
by the American Medical Association, the West Virginia 
Medical Association and the Cabell County Medical Society. 
During his visit he will be available to discuss careers in 
medicine with interested students and faculty members. 

NATIONAL OIC DAY 

Tri-State Opportunities Industrialization Center (OIC) will 
participate in the observance of National OIC Day Oct. 11, 
Executive Director Charles H. Smith announced. The day will 
be highlighted with a closed-circuit benefit telecast at 7: 30 
p.m. at the Keith-Albee Theater. A number of local entertain­
ment groups also will appear at the theater during the 
program. 

OIC Day will mark "the beginning of expansion for 
Tri-State OIC which has been operating out of the Huntington 
area since 1971, and which has trained a number of people 
employed today in the Tri-State industrial force," the Rev. Mr. 
Smith said. 

Tickets for the benefit telecast are on sale in a number of 
locations. The Bill Davis Ensemble was scheduled to appear 
Wednesday afternoon at Marshall's Memorial Student Center 
in connection with the event. 

Marshall President John G. Barker and Joseph C. Peters, 
vice president for business, are members of the OIC steering 
committee. 

CLEP credits will be equated with existing course offerings. 
If no equivalent course is offered by the school, the credit 
earned by CLEP examination will be considered elective 
credit. Students will not receive CLEP credit for equivalent 
courses in which they have already earned credit. 

Marshall plans to award CLEP credit of up to six hours in 
English composition, up to six hours in natural sciences, up to 
six hours in humanities, up to six hours in social sciences and 
history and up to six hours in mathematics. 

Students must be enrolled in an institution in order to 
receive CLEP credit from it. 

Marshall Director of Admissions James W. Harless served on 
the joint committee of the Board of Regents Academic Affairs 
Advisory Committee and the Admissions and Registration 
Advisory Committee to draw up the "Draft Policy Regarding 
the College Level Examination Program" approved by the 
Board of Regents. 

Dr. William K. Easley, Marshall vice president for academic 
affairs, said the program will be administered through the 
Office of Admissions. 

Your $$$$$$ will 

work FOR you 
Is your paycheck . in the bank? Congratulations, you are 

truly one of us. But wait - is your first dollar in the MU Credit 
Union? No? Then hurry to make your deposit, as large or 
small as you like. Here's why: 

You get 
(1) 
(2) 
(3) 
(4) 

Shares in your own MU Credit Union 
Interest on your savings 
Eligibility for low-cost loans 
Loan protection and life insurance at no extra cost 
through CUNA Mutual. 

The Marshall Credit Union is conveniently located in 
comfortable quarters next door to the faculty Mail Room in 
Old Main basement. "Visit the office and learn what you can 
do for your financial security, or call 6408 for further 
information. Help your credit union help you. It's all yours!" 
says Louise S. Bailey, publicity chairman, Credit Union. 

The Credit Union is open Monday, Wednesday and Friday, 
10 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Please announce to students 

Programs in law enforcement and correction are now being 
developed by the Department of Political Science, and 
Department of Sociology and Anthropology. Courses are 
planned to begin this fall, according to Dr. 0. Norman 
Simpkins, chairman, sociology and anthropology. 

Students interested in these fields may file their names and 
addresses with the Department of Sociology and Anthropo­
logy, Room 769, Smith Hall. 



Alumni reception 
Marshall alumni in the Cincinnati area have been invited to 

attend a reception following the Marshall-Xavier game 
Saturday, Oct. 14. The event will be held from 4:30 p.m. to 
6:30 p.m. in the Patio Terrace of the Quality Motel, 4747 
Montgomery Road, Norwood, Ohio. The motel is headquarters 
for the Marshall football team during its Cincinnati visit. 

Several members of the Marshall administration plan to 
attend the reception, which is being arranged by David Life of 
Cincinnati. Members of the Marshall faculty or staff who wish 
to attend may make reservations through Howard B. St. Clair, 
director of Alumni Affairs. His office is in the Memorial 
Student Center. 

Update personnel record 

Faculty members who took additional work for credit this 
past summer, published books, articles, et cetera, or who have 
done extensive traveling are asked to stop by the Office of 
Academic Affairs, Room 110 Old Main, and update their 
faculty personnel record cards as soon as possible. 

"We need to bring our faculty records up-to-date prior to 
the visit of the North Central Committee," said Dr. Easley, 
vice president for Academic Affairs. 

Scholarship applications due 

Applications for Rhodes Scholarships must be in the hands 
of the' state selection committee by Oct. 31, according to Dr. 
E. S. Hanrahan, chairman of the chemistry department. 

Dr. Hanrahan asked that faculty members tell interested 
students to contact him immediately by calling ext. 2430 or 
stopping by Room 317 in the Science Building. 

FACUL TV-STAFF GOLF 
Yes, I want to play golf. Count me in!! 

D Saturday, Oct. 14 8:30 - 9:00 a.m. 
Glenbrier Country Club 
(18 holes) 

D Sunday, Oct. 22 8:42 - 9:07 a.m. 

Average score 

Riviera Country Club 
(18 holes) 

_70's _80's _90's _IOO's 

$.50 entry plus green fees. 
Pairing will be random and sent in advance to 

participants. 

Name Department 

Return this form to Neil Gibbins, Educational 
Administration Dept. by Tuesday, Oct. 10, 1972. 
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Assessors on campus 

As a convenience to faculty and staff, two deputy 
assessors will be on campus Oct. 10 and 11 to assist 
residents of Cabell County in assessing their personal 
property, according to Joseph Soto, director of physical 
plant operations. 

The assessors will be located in the basement of Old 
Main outside the Mail Room from 9: 30 a.m. to 4: 30 
p.m. each day. 

UF DRIVE BEGINS 

The United Fund Drive on campus will begin soon. The 
following people are serving as vice-chairman (oops! -
"persons") for their areas, and will soon be distributing pledge 
cards: 

William Ashford and Sam Stinson - College of Business and 
Applied Science 

Paul Collins - Administrative Heads 
Charles Evans - Administrative Offices 
Dorothy Johnson - College of Arts and Sciences 
Carole Vickers - Teachers College 
Richard Waite - Non-Teaching Units 
"Be ready for them - with your checkbooks, that is. Many 

thanks," said Leo lmperi, UF general chairman. 

SEASON 
BASKETBALL TICKETS 

Marshall University faculty and staff members may 
purchase 1972-73 season basketball tickets for one-half 
the standard price of $38.50. The special rate of $19.25 
applies only to members of the purchaser's immediate 
family. Faculty and staff members should return their 
completed application with payment to the Athletic 
Ticket Office, Room 116, Gullickson Hall, by Oct. 15, 
according to Joe Wortham, ticket manager. 

Students Excused 

The following students were excused from classes Sept. 28 
to work at the polls, according to Charles Quillin, dean of 
students: 

Felicia Burger, Mark Dillon, Patricia Di Lorenzo, Donna 
Hamblin, Averil Hepler, David Joffey, Sharon Klingler, 
Margaret Leach, Diane Naylor, Kenneth Walls, David West, and 
Monique Van Damme 
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Faculty, staff achievements, activities ... 

JOSEPH M. LICHTENSTEIN, associate professor of 
educational foundations, has been promoted to professor. The 
announcement was made by Dr. William K. Easley, vice 
president for academic affairs. 

The action was approved by the West Virginia Board of 
Regents at its meeting Tuesday. 

Lichtenstein, a licensed psychologist, has been a member of 
the Marshall faculty for 26 years. He served as an assistant 
professor in the Department of Psychology from 1946 until 
1959, when he became an associate professor in the 
Department of Education. 

A native of New York City, he received his B.A. degree 
from Rollins College in 1937 and his M.A. from Fordham 
University in 1940. 

DR. DONALD C. MARTIN, chairman of the department of 
physics and physical science, and DR. GLENN G. TUCKER, 
associate professor of curriculum and instruction, attended a 
meeting of the State Science Advisory Council in Charleston, 
W. Va., Sept. 29. 

DR. WALTER H. PERL, professor of German, is the editor 
of a new book, Leopold Andrian, Fruhe Gedichte (early 
poems), which appeared in Sept. in Hamburg, Germany. 

Dr. Perl, who has been the literary executor of Andrian's 
estate since 1952, now has completed his fourth publication 
from the works of Andrian. The new book contains the early 
poetry of Andrian, both printed and unprinted from the 
manuscripts and brouillons in Dr. Perl's possession, and a 
critical essay by the editor explaining the origin of the poems. 

Dr. Perl will continue to work on further editions of the 
poet's work, his biography, and the history of Austrian literary 
symbolism, a movement in which Andrian played an 
important role. 

Magic Theater Agenda 

Oct. 7 
Oct. 13 

Hello Dolly 
Hamlet 

All movies will be shown at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Multi-Purpose Room of the Memorial Student Center. 
Admission is free upon presentation of ID Cards. A 
limited number of guest passes are available each week 
prior to movie or at the door on a first-come-first-serve 
basis. To obtain guest passes contact Sharon Blades, 
student coordinator of Magic Theater at 6770 or 6771. 

DR. KATHERINE W. SIMPKINS, associate professor of 
educational foundations, conducted an in-service workshop for 
20 teachers in the Lawrence County Headstart Program 
(full-year) on Thursday evening, Sept. 21, in the Kingsbury 
Elementary School, Ironton, Ohio. 

The topic was "Individual Differences Behavior" for this 
initial session of a 5-day pre-service workshop planned for the 
Headstart teachers, who will then train their Aides. Consulta­
tion for the workshops is being provided as a community 
service by various professional personnel from Ohio and West 
Vi.rginia. 

DR. CORAZON ALMALEL, associate professor of modern 
languages, contributed her work on methodology to the 
language curriculum, which is currently being prepared by the 
Foreign Language Advisory Council for the West Virginia 
School System. Her work explains a sequence of method­
ological approaches in foreign language courses. She also 
enumerates various drills and exercises necessary for the 
attainment of listening and speaking objectives. 

Dr. Almalel met with the other eleven members of the 
Council on Sept. 22 and 23 in Parkersburg. 

DR. TOM ALLEN, JR., assistant professor of vocational­
technical education, participated in a workshop composed of 
40 educators from within the United States to evaluate the 
entire National Distributive Education Clubs of America 
Program. The workshop was held in Washington, D.C., Sept. 
25-27. 

ROBERT EDMUNDS and HENRY SULLIVAN, instructors 
of speech, were elected to offices of the West Virginia Speech 
Association at the organization's fall conference and workshop 
at Jacksons Mill, Sept. 29 to Oct. 1. Edmunds will serve as 
president and Sullivan, as parliamentarian for the forthcoming 
year. 

Also attending the meeting from Marshall were: David 
Belcher, Mike Brenner, Hite Broh, Beverly Cortes, Catherine 
Cummings, Walter Felty, Ben Hope, Dorothy Johnson, Ed 
McCarnes, Maureen Milicia, Robert Olson, B. R. Smith, and 
Virginia Plumley. 

PROFESSOR'S WIFE HONORED: The James E. Morrow 
Library has been presented a subscription to "The Journal of 
Autism and Childhood Schizophrenia" by the Junior 
Department of the Woman's Club of Huntington, Libraries 
Director Kenneth T. Slack announced. The gift was made in 
the name of Mrs. Ruth Sullivan in appreciation of a speaking 
appearance before the group. Mrs. Sullivan, wife of Dr. William 
P. Sullivan, professor of English, has been a national leader in 
programs for autistic children. 

Dr. Slack said Mrs. Sullivan also had contributed a large 
amount of pamphlet material relating to autism to the library. 
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